



May 4, 2007

Dr. Charles W. Steger, President Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University 210 Burruss Hall (0131) Blacksburg, Virginia 24061

Dear President Steger:

Mr. K.C. Clark, Chairman of the UWF Board of Trustees, and President John C. Cavanaugh asked that I respectfully advise you on the adoption of the following memorial resolution by the University Board of Trustees:

Attest: Faye & Bowers

## **RESOLUTION 2007.1**

The Board of Trustees of the University of West Florida wishes to include in its official records a very special expression of sincere condolence to the students, faculty, staff and families of Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University on the untimely passing of many outstanding students and faculty. Words cannot convey the grief we feel for your campus community. The Board desires to convey that all its members and the University of West Florida Family share in your tragic loss and extend our most heartfelt sympathies. Please accept our most sincere condolences and genuine wish for peace and consolation.

<u>Be It Therefore Resolved</u>: That this expression of sympathy toward the tragic loss of many lives and support for healing of Virginia Tech to be included in the minutes of the May 4, 2007 meeting for the Board of Trustees of the University of West Florida.

K. C. Clark, Board Chair

Dr. John C. Cavanaugh, President